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PETITION OF THE REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION DISTRICT FOR WAIVER OF, OR VARIANCE FROM, 4 CCR 723-7 7325(A)(I) CONCERNING THE SIDE CLEARANCE OF A STRUCTURAL FOOTING UNDER I-25 IN THE CITY AND COUNTY OF DENVER, STATE OF COLORADO.
Errata Notice for

commission decision 
GRANTING Variance
Errata mailed August 31, 2015
Original Decision No. C15-0885 mailed August 17, 2015
1. Paragraph 8 on page 2 of this Decision reads as:

RTD requests a permanent variance of the side clearance for the above four locations to the minimum side clearances listed.  Because the proposed footing location is less than 4: above the top of rail, RTD believes this condition is analogous to switch boxes and other items less than 4: above the top of rail as included in 4 CCR 723-7-7325(d)(III), which allows a minimum side clearance of 3’.  RTD believes that similar safety considerations apply to the footing as to other types of low-profile structures.  RTD also believes that the 8’-6” clearance was originally enacted in the days where railroad employees performed some of their duties on the outside of railcars, and that no passengers or employees will be allowed to ride on the outside of the RTD vehicles at these locations.

Paragraph 8 refers to multiple locations for the requested variances.  That is incorrect.  The proposed variance is at a single location.  Paragraph 8 shall be amended to read as follows:

RTD requests a permanent variance of the side clearance for the above location to the minimum side clearances listed.  Because the proposed footing location is less than 4: above the top of rail, RTD believes this condition is analogous to switch boxes and other items less than 4: above the top of rail as included in 4 CCR 
723-7-7325(d)(III), which allows a minimum side clearance of 3’.  RTD believes that similar safety considerations apply to the footing as to other types of 
low-profile structures.  RTD also believes that the 8’-6” clearance was originally enacted in the days where railroad employees performed some of their duties on the outside of railcars, and that no passengers or employees will be allowed to ride on the outside of the RTD vehicles at this location.

2. Ordering paragraph 1 on page 3 of this Decision reads as:

The Regional Transportation District is granted a permanent variance of Rule 7325(a)(I) of the Commission’s Rules Regulating Railroads, Rail Fixed Guideways, Transportation by Rail and Rail Crossings, 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-7 to 4’-5 1/4” for the approximate 94’ distance at the existing Interstate 25 bridge structure.  This permanent variance shall be for the life of the commuter rail maintenance facility.

That paragraph states that the location of the proposed variance is the commuter rail maintenance facility.  That is incorrect.  The location of the proposed variance is at the Interstate 25 bridge structure.  Ordering paragraph no. 1 shall be amended to read as follows:

The Regional Transportation District is granted a permanent variance of Rule 7325(a)(I) of the Commission’s Rules Regulating Railroads, Rail Fixed Guideways, Transportation by Rail and Rail Crossings, 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-7 to 4’-5 1/4” for the approximate 94’ distance at the existing Interstate 25 bridge structure.  This permanent variance shall be for the life of the Interstate 25 bridge structure.
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